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FELTON C OF E PRIMARY SCHOOL 
PARENTS’ FORUM MINUTES
	Friday 16th June 2017, 10:30 – 11:30

	In attendance: Julia Butlin (Chair), Suzanne Connolly (Headteacher), Rachel Murphy (Chair of Governors), plus 7 parents Ellie Walter, Graham Morris, Jill Morris, Ali Gill, Kate Johnston, Andrew Johnston, Richard Anderson
Apologies:  

	Introductions & Welcome
Chair gave and introduction and welcome.
Matters arising from the previous meeting

Refer to separate action log for an update on the actions.
School Development Plan

The schools shared vision statement is on the website and the school programme is organised to achieve the vision.  All activities at the school are designed to facilitate the vision.  There are 5 key priorities contained in the plan (see website for details).  Supporting the key priorities are several specific action plans.  The key driver for all actions is teaching and learning, with the aim of improving this and the outcomes for the children.  Examples of key priorities are, extended writing, spelling and grammar, literacy and numeracy.
The latest Governors meeting discussed what the Governors think has been done well and possible areas for improvement.  This feedback will be used to develop the key strands for 2017/18.

The curriculum requires a depth of understanding across the range of subjects and especially in reading.  All the key strands aim to help towards the expected requirements for Yr6, which have significantly increased under the new curriculum, and are very challenging.  If your child is at age related expectation they are doing well as it is a very challenging level to achieve. 

The schools key aim is to produce happy, confident learners.
Parent Forum Focus
RM explained the aim of the forum is to take the ideas raised and use the information to feed into key strand development, which will aid further development and improvement in the school.  The forum structure will mirror the three feedback areas from the recent on-line parent consultation questionnaire, ‘What if’, ‘Even better if’, and ‘Celebrate success’.

If you have a specific concern/comment, please approach the school to discuss.  Some of the comments made in the online questionnaire require context, and as the questionnaire responses were anonymous it difficult to provide specific feedback individually.
Responses to the parent feedback questionnaire were shared with the group in the following format.
What if…, Even better if…, Celebrate Success

Even better if…

In addition to the comments made online, the following were raised during the meeting.

· Question:  Can direct contact with the teachers could be made via email?  Response: this may not be possible due to the school privacy policy which would require Governor approval to change.  There are also IT access issues for teachers when at the school site.  Any emails sent to the school office are immediately passed on to the relevant teacher.
· Comment:  The child reading records are not always used/completed?  Response:  SC was aware of some continuity issues and reassured the group the focus is to be renewed in September when the new teacher for Y4, 5 & 6 is in position.

· Question: What is the playtime supervision structure?  Response:  There are always at least 2 staff present during playtime, often more where availability allows.
Celebrate Success

The online questionnaire feedback was overwhelmingly positive, with 92% of responses either ‘strongly agree’ or ‘agree’.  Some of the main themes are,
· A small school allows the opportunity for committed staff to really get to know the children and focus individual attention on their needs.
· The school has a community feel.

· The school communication is good and access to teachers is easy.

· Parental involvement in the school is encouraged and appreciated.

· Opportunities for children to be confident and happy.
Date of Next Meeting

TBC


	Signature of Chair:
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